period to offset the shortfall from the grant. Ms. Harris stated there are ninety-one (91) graduates from
the program.

Request for Proposals (RFP) for Property & Liability Insurance

Human Resources Director, Kevin Beals, presented the item. Mr. Beals stated a request for proposal
(RFP) was advertised for property and liability insurance. Mr. Beals stated two proposals were
received with T. Hudson Risk Advisors, LLC submitting a proposal for loss control services only and
ACCG-IRMA submitting a proposal that meets all the coverage specifications listed in the RFP.
Chairman Slaughter asked if any local vendors submitted a proposal? Mr. Beals responded no sir.
Commissioner Wisenbaker asked if this amount was in accordance with previous amounts? Mr. Beals
answered yes sir.

BID

Bid for a Vac-Trailer for the Utilities Department

Purchasing Agent, Amy Woods, presented the bid. Mrs. Woods stated Lowndes County solicited
bids for a new Vac-Trailer for the Utilities Department. This is an approved budgeted item. Three
bids were received that met specifications with Carter's Equipment being the low bidder in the amount
of $96,110.00. Chairman Slaughter asked Utilities Director, Steve Stalvey, if this is the same as the
bigger truck? Mr. Stalvey answered yes, this is a smaller unit.

REPORTS - County Manager

Chairman Slaughter requested an executive session for the purpose of discussing personnel. At 8:46
a.m. Commissioner Wisenbaker made a motion to enter into executive session for the purpose of
discussing personnel, Commissioners Evans and Orenstein seconded. All voted in favor, no one
opposed. Motion carried.

ADJOURNMENT

At 8:53 a.m. Chairman Slaughter reconvened the work session with no additional information being
discussed. Commissioner Griner made a motion to adjourn the work session meeting, Commissioner
Evans seconded. Chairman Slaughter adjourned the meeting.



